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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

THE BATTLE AGAINST THE EMERALD ASH BORER 
 

    Ironwood, Michigan.  – The onset of the 2008 camping season is a good 

time for the Ottawa National Forest to remind people about a pesky, little bug 

that is unwelcome in the Upper Peninsula: the Emerald Ash Borer (EAB). 

     This non-native pest has been making a slow and deadly migration 

throughout the Midwest.  Millions of ash trees have been destroyed in lower 

Michigan, Ohio, and Indiana, and, most recently, the EAB has been found in 

the eastern Upper Peninsula (U.P.).   

        Working hard to contain and halt the spread of this pest, the Ottawa 

National Forest issued a closure order restricting the movement of firewood 

from outside of the U.P. of Michigan on National Forest System lands last year. 

This ban is still in effect.  Why restrict people from bringing in firewood from 

outside the area?  
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The EAB is notorious for hitching a ride on transported firewood then escaping to cause death and destruction 

to green, white, or black ash.  Unable to travel more than two miles on its own, most experts agree that the 

movement of firewood is the most likely source of many infestations throughout the Great Lakes region.  You 

can help stop the spread of EAB by using firewood that is available locally.   

         Visitors to the Forest may also notice some large box-kite-looking purple 

traps hanging high from trees.  These have been installed to trap the EAB in the 

event they have made their way into the western U.P.  The outer walls of the trap 

are smeared with glue.  A bag of pungent manuka oil that broadcasts the scent of a 

distressed tree hangs inside.  The traps will remain in place until after summer, 

when they will be removed and checked for the insect.  These traps will not bring 

EAB to a non-infested site; they will simply let us know if the beetle is already 

there.  Then, measures can be taken to control the insect before it builds up to unmanageable numbers.  The 

Forest is asking for the public’s cooperation ensuring that these traps are left alone. 

 In addition to the traps, a small band of bark on selected, small ash trees will be stripped in a process 

known as “girdling.”  This stresses and/or kills the tree, attracting EAB if present on the site.  In some cases, a 

sticky mesh is applied to the bole of the tree to which EAB is trapped.  When this sticky mesh is not used the 

tree is cut down after one or two summers and the bark is peeled to determine if EAB entered the tree.   

 The Forest is working cooperatively with the US Forest Service State and Private Forestry department, 

Michigan Tech University, the Michigan Department of Agriculture, and the Animal Plant and Health 

Inspection Service.  For more information on EAB, visit our website at:   www.fs.fed.us/r9/ottawa.  

--end-- 

         

 


